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Welcome to our  Spring 2022  Newsletter 

Now that covid restrictions have been lifted, your Parish Council 
has returned to holding our meetings in the Community Centre. 
The  year  began  with  the  first  by-election  -  that  anyone  can 
remember - in our village   and we welcome Mr. Gary Thompson 
to the Parish Council and hope he enjoys his time with us. 

I  would  also  like  to  congratulate  Mr.  Ian  Smith  who  was 
nominated by several residents to receive the Norman 
Hughes Award. Ian is well known in the village for all 
the  help,  work  and  time  he  gives  to  our  local 
community. The Award will be presented at the Annual 
Parish Meeting on March 21st.

Following  the  success  of  our  Big  T last  year  we  are 
repeating with a similar event to celebrate the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee  in  June.  We are  currently  working 
with the Community Centre Association to organise a 
number of activities for everyone on Friday June 3rd. 
These  will  include  entertainment  between  2pm and 
4pm on the village green. So, bring your picnic and join 
us - and fingers crossed the weather will be good!
In addition we are hoping to plant a celebration tree to 
mark this important event.

And  finally…..our  Annual  Parish  Meeting  will  be 
held at 7pm on Monday March 21st. All are welcome 
to come along and we look forward to seeing you.
                             Cllr. Diane Hughes (Chairman)
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You are invited to attend our 
Jubilee Celebrations  

Friday 3rd June 
Village Green  

Various activities are being 
organised - including 

entertainment on the Green  
2pm - 4pm. 

Bring your own picnic!

Annual Parish Meeting 
Monday March 21st 

7pm 
Community Centre 

Your opportunity to hear what 
your Council is doing for you 

in Hawthorn. 

Contact Details

Cllr. Alan Askew alan.askew@hawthornparish.co.uk

Cllr. Diane Hughes diane.hughes@hawthornparish.co.uk

Cllr. Sheila Irving sheila.irving@hawthornparish.co.uk

Cllr. Maxine Smith maxine.smith@hawthornparish.co.uk

Cllr. Gary Thompson gary.thompson@hawthornparish.co.uk

Cllr. Sheila Wilson sheila.wilson@hawthornparish.co.uk

Cllr. Carolyn Winter carolyn.winter@hawthornpaarish.co.uk

Lesley Swinbank  PC clerk@hawthornparish.co.uk 

Annual Spring Clean 
Sunday 3rd April :10.30 am at 

Community Centre 

More details in next Round Up 
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We welcome Mr. Gary Thompson to the 
Parish Council.  

Gary said “I moved into the village with my 
family & dogs in 2021, because Hawthorn 

and it's beau*ful surroundings are fantas*c 
for walks. I am keen to embrace village life, 

to contribute and support the parish 
council, other organisa*ons and residents.”

Additional information 
DCC  Cllr. Angela Surtees a.Surtees@durham.gov.uk 07900 702339 
Cllr David Boyes david.boyes@durham.gov.uk
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Jottings from the Parish Council

1. The precept for 2022 / 2023 is £8,516 and Council Tax for Band D will be £42.50 
which represents a 3.6% increase on 2021 / 2022/ The increase is due primarily the 
cost of the recent by-election.

2. The Annual Report is presented at the Annual Parish Meeting on March 21st - it is 
also available on the website at www.hawthornparish.co.uk. It  includes the draft 
unaudited accounts for 2021/ 2022.

3. The new solar powered noticeboards have now been installed.  These are courtesy 
of the successful £8,600 grant. 

4. The Parish Council continue to work with DCC to look at the issues around the 
speed limit on Stockton Road.

5. Keep up to date with everything that is happening by registering for the monthly 
electronic newsletter,  the Hawthorn Community Round Up by emailing 
clerk@hawthornparish.co.uk.   All information is available on the council’s website 
at www.hawthornparish.co.uk

The Norman Hughes Award 
Congratula*ons to Ian Smith who has been awarded the Norman Hughes Award for 
2022. Ian was nominated by several local residents and as one said “ Ian has assisted 

many residents in the village and is very diligent and helpful in all he does. He can 
always be relied on and his friendly nature is an asset.” 

The Award will we be presented by the Chairman at the Annual Parish Mee*ng. 
( The Norman Hughes Award is given annually and recognises those who have made a 

significant contribu*on to the village.)
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